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Dear Kempton Families,
I hope this email finds you and your loved ones well. We are in extraordinary times and the situation seems to change minute by minute, but I wanted to give you some updates with regards to the online learning that will begin on August 27th.
First and foremost, the Kempton Staff and I are very excited to see the smiling faces of all of our new and returning students. We cannot wait until we can once again be on campus and in a classroom.  With that being said, the staff and I will strive to keep this online experience positive for your child and family.
We will begin our 2020-2021 school year on August 27th, in a distance learning environment, which will look very different from what we did in the spring when we were working in “crisis mode.” Below is what I know and can share with you as of today.
When does the office open? 
The office is now open daily from 7:30-3:30. If you have not yet completed enrollment (for an incoming kinder or a new student), please do so ASAP as our classes are filling up. If you originally told us at the end of last year that you were not returning and have changed your mind, please call our office to make sure we have your student enrolled (619) 668-5870.

Instruction (What will my child’s school day look like?) 
The state has mandated a minimum of instructional minutes that a child must accomplish each school day. 

* Kinder-180 minutes
*1st, 2nd, 3rd -230 minutes
*4th, 5th, 6th-240 minutes. 

Your child’s day will be split between live real-time learning (lessons) with the teacher and/or support staff in whole or small groups via Zoom and independent work time (assignments that need to be completed like regular classwork). Much of the independent work time will be a combination of teacher assigned work and our on-line program Acellus. Students in our Dual Language program will be taught in English one day using the Wonders Curriculum, Everyday Math and Acellus and Spanish the next day, using our Maravillas and Studies Weekly curriculum.

Will there be a daily schedule?
Yes. Your child will follow a set schedule every day, just as if they were at school. Your child’s classroom teacher will provide you a daily schedule on August 25.
*Please note: the first weeks of school will emphasize building connections within the classroom and teaching digital skills that will ensure a successful year. Just like we would spend time reviewing expectations if we were live in the classroom.
My child has an IEP, what can I expect? 
You can expect your child’s IEP minutes and goals to be met with their SAI teacher and/or Speech Pathologist (SLP) via Zoom. IEP meetings will also be held via Zoom. Students with IEPs and SAI and/or Speech services will have the same daily schedule and instructional minutes as their general education classmates. 

Assignments (How will I know what my child is supposed to be working on?)
This year we will be more systematic about how students are assigned work.  Teachers will be  using a Learning Management System to post assignments, give explanations, provide resources, post links to Zooms, and to collect assignments. Grades K-2 will be using Class Dojo and grades 3-6 will be using Google Classroom. 

Attendance and Grades (Does my child have to participate in distance learning?)
Unlike last year, participation is mandatory. Attendance will be taken daily  in Zoom sessions and assignments will be collected digitally and graded. We know that adhering to the schedule may be hard for some parents who have their own work responsibilities. We are here to support you and together we will find a solution that works for your family. Once we begin, please communicate your needs with your child’s classroom teacher.

Devices (What if we don’t have a device or internet?)
We have a device for every student. Grades K-3 will be using an iPad and Grades 4-6 will be using a Chromebook. Additionally, if there are any families that were not able to take advantage of Cox’s free internet, we have “hot-spots” to loan you.  If you still have a device from the spring, it will need to be returned before a new device is checked out. Please follow this link to complete the survey so we know if you need assistance with devices or internet. *Please note: phones are not reliable. Your child will need access to a tablet, Chromebook or computer for their “school-day”.

Click this link to complete survey - Device and Internet Survey
A parent or guardian of all Kempton students will need to come to Kempton to get the supplies they need to start the year. Please choose one of the following days:
Monday. August 24th from 1:00 pm until 7:00 pm
Tuesday, August 25th from 8:00 am until 3:00 pm
Wednesday, August 26th from 8:00 until 3:00 pm
 
Masks/face coverings and social distancing will be required.
1. First day packets will be passed out and an area at the lunch will be provided to fill out those papers that need to be returned or you can return them to Kempton’s Office no later than September 4th between 7:30 am – 3:30 pm..
2. Class lists will be posted on campus so you can learn who your child’s teacher will be.  
3. Students will then go straight to grade level areas to get a device (if needed), log-in usernames and passwords, and school supplies. 
      
Will there be a Back to School Night? 
Yes, teachers will be working to plan a Back to School Night via Zoom. More information from your child’s classroom teacher will be sent to you after August 27th. 

Will my child be able to access the school library? 
Yes, our amazing librarian, Mrs. Sharrieff is working on a library schedule where students can come to campus to check out books. Stay tuned for more details. A mask/face covering and social distancing will be required. She can also be reached at:  michelle.sharrieff@lmsvschools.org

Is ESS available during distance learning? 
Yes and No. ESS is offering emergency childcare on the La Presa Elementary School Campus.  Space is limited. ESS staff has always supported our students with homework and academic achievement. During childcare, time will be set aside for students to work on their assignments and staff will be available to support students’ access to instruction. ESS staff is not to provide 1:1 support. Parents will need to check in on their child’s progress on a regular basis and communicate with their classroom teacher. If you need childcare you can contact ESS at 619-668-5700 Extension 6406 or you can find them on the district website: https://www.lmsvschools.org/ess/

Will school lunch be available for students during distance learning? 
Yes, you will need to complete a free-reduced lunch application that will be provided to you in your child’s first day packet.
Drive up grab and go meals will be distributed in front of Kempton School. Breakfast and lunch for the 27th and 28th, will be distributed the first day of distance learning, August 27th from 11-1:00. After that all food distribution will be every Monday from 11-1:00. Your child does not need to be with you in the car. If you have a middle school student, you will be able to get food for them at Kempton.  Per USDA regulations, on students enrolled in La Mesa Spring Valley may obtain this food. Younger siblings not enrolled in school cannot not be provided with food. 




Have there been staffing changes? 
Yes. We would like you all to welcome the following new teachers to Kempton:
Ms. Genel who will be partnering with Ms. Casarez in the first grade dual program
Ms. De Martinez and Ms. Guerrero who will joining Ms. Quirk as the new 4th grade dual language team.
Ms. Meyers who will be joining Ms. Javier and Ms Ryland as our new 4/5 and fifth grade team.
Ms. Martin who will joining our Special Education Team.
Ms. Lopez  will be taking over for our speech therapist, Ms. Marcus, while she is out with her new baby.
Ms. Burgin, is our new intervention teacher and reading specialist.

Stay connected
Visit our Kempton Website at www.lmsvschools.org/Kempton. There is a tab titled Online Learning that has helpful information for distance learning. You will also find our Parent/Family Engagement Policy, our School/Parent Compact, and information on what it means to be a Title 1 School. Check Class Dojo and your email often as this is our main form of communication. Please make sure the office has your current email address.

What if I need to contact the principal? 
I will be working from my office at Kempton Monday-Friday from 7:30-3:30 pm. You can reach me by phone at (619) 668-5870 ext. 4599 or email at wendy.newmark@lmsvschools.org 
or message me through Class Dojo. Appointments can also be made outside of the above hours as needed.

What if I need to contact the office manager?
Christine Hernandez, our office manager will also be working from the office, Monday -Friday from 7:30-3:30. She can be reached at (619) 668-5870 or email at Christine.hernandez@lmsvschools.org 

What if I need to contact the health tech? Julie Baez, our health tech will also be working from the office, Monday -Friday from 7:30-3:00. She can be reached (619) 668-5870 or email at julie.baez@lmsvschools.org.
We know there are many more questions you may have. I promise to keep you updated as I am made aware of new information.  The Kempton Staff and I are deeply grateful for each of you and committed to support you and your child’s success.
With gratitude,
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Wendy Newmark 
 Principal
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